Salve Regina University

Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

3-17-1977

Newsbulletin vol. 4, no. 26

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 4, no. 26" (1977). Newsbulletin. 100. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/100

Rights Statement

EDUCATIONAL USE PERMITTED

In Copyright - Educational Use Permitted. URI: http://rightsstatements.org/vocab/InC-EDU/1.0/

This Item is protected by copyright and/or related rights. You are free to use this Item in any way that is permitted by the copyright and related rights legislation that applies to your use. In addition, no permission is required from the rightsholder(s) for educational uses. For other uses, you need to obtain permission from the rights-holder(s).

SRC - NEWSBULLETIN Salve Regina - The Newport College Newport, Rhode Island 02840 / 847-6650

Published for the Salve Regina College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Information, Extension #223. Deadline date for Notices: TUESDAY, NOON time.

Vol. 4, No. 26

March 17, 1977

"SRC COMMUNICATIONS"

"SRC COMMUNICATIONS" officially came into being Monday, March 14, 1977. The goal of the group is to start a campus Radio Station, hopefully by early Fall of 1977. The first order of business of the newly formed group was to elect officers. Twelve students were present and the following were chosen to be the first officers of "SRC COMMUNICATIONS:" Doug Da Costa, President; Steve Malley, Vice President; Janie Ronayne, Secretary; Noella Morrone, Treasurer; Jim Boulay, Publicity. Committee members are: Ann Reddy, Lou Bower, Bob Martin, Donna McCaffrey, Nina Gonsalves, Carol Schaub and Tom Griffin Mr. Robert Kulo is the faculty advisor.

The officers, the committee, and Mr. Kulo are presently canvassing local radio stations and other outlets for the needed materials to set up SRC's broadcast center. As a short range goal, "SRC COMMUNICATIONS" aims to be on the air, campus wide, the beginning of next semester. As a long range goal, the group hopes to expand their broadcasting by recording events and programs for airing on other stations.

Any student, faculty member, or staff member who has an interest in the formation and running of a campus radio station is urged to contact any member of "SRC COMMUNICATIONS." Your help will be appreciated.

FEMINIST ISSUES AND INSIGHT PROGRAM

Dr. Anne Spragins, Mrs. Katharine Ostrander and Eileen Malone are piloting a discussion group, to meet monthly dealing with feminist issues and insights. This informal discussion group is formulated with the idea of providing a time and place where members of this community can share thoughts and ideas concerning feminine issues. It is hoped that this pilot discussion group will begin to identify some of the interests and needs of this community.

The first meeting is scheduled for March 23, 1977 at 8:00 p.m. at the Gatehouse on campus For additional information, please contact one of the above people at their campus extensions.

JOIN US AND BRING A FRIEND!

LIBRARIAN MEETINGS

Sister Mary Giles Peresich, Librarian and Sister M. Mauricita Stapleton, Assistant Librarian attended a meeting sponsored by the Special Libraries Association, Boston Chapter, which was held at Harvard Law School on Tuesday, March 15, 1977.

LIBRARIAN MEETINGS (cont.)

Sister Mary Giles found the afternoon most informative. The general topic was: "The New Copyright Revision, - How it affects the Librarian, the Publisher and the Law." There were three speakers: Mr. Morris Cohan, Librarian Harvard Law School, who gave a most interesting historical summary of "The History and Use of Copyright Law." Ms. Raya Dreben, a member of Palmer and Dodge Law Firm of Boston, who specializes in copyright law, addressed the group on "The New Copyright Law" which will go into effect next January 1, 1978. The third speaker was Mr. Charles Butts of Houghton and Mifflin publishers, who explained "How the New Copyright Law Will Protect Publishers and Authors." Both Sister Giles and Sister Mauricita found the meeting extremely helpful, and will be delighted to discuss the implications of the new Copyright law with anyone who may be interested.

Sister Mary Giles and Sister M. Mauricita are scheduled to attend another librarians' meeting, a one-day conference, at Massachusetts Institute of Technology on April 1. It is being sponsored by the Association of College and Research Libraries - New England Chapter. The program will be a presentation and discussion on the use of "Microfilms in Libraries."

SRC LIBRARY MEETING

Meetings of SRC's Library Committee are open to all members of the college community. The next meeting will be at 11.30 a.m. in O'Hare - Room 223 on Wednesday, March 23, 1977. The agenda will include the following item: 1) Policy for faculty/departmental participation in book and journal selection for the Library.

There is still time to submit other agenda items. The deadline date is Friday. March 18, 1977. This will leave time to publish the revised agenda before the meeting. Faculty and students are invited to submit agenda items for consideration by the Library Committee. Leave all suggestions at the Library deas, attention: Sister Mary Giles. The Library Committee looks forward to receiving agenda suggestions.

PORTUGUESE CULTURAL CENTER LECTURE

The Portuguese Cultural Center at Salve Regina College, Newport, Rhode Island, will present an illustrated lecture, "Eight Centuries of Portuguese Religious Artifacts," by Dr. Manuel Luciano Da Silva, on Sunday, March 27, 1977.

Dr. Da Silva, in addition to his medical practice, is an historian and author of the book "Portuguese Pilgrims and Dighton Rock" He has lectured at universities, colleges and historical societies in this country, Europe, South America, and Africa.

Dr. Da Silva will give his composition dignity and splendor in his illustrated display of Portuguese Religious artifacts of eight centuries. For reservations for the reception and illustrated lecture, contact Manuel R. Mare, Chairman, phone: 846-3711 or 846-9126 (after 5:00 p. m.). Contribution - \$3.50 per person.

NEWS AROUND CAMPUS

Solemn Vesper Service

The Sisters of Mercy of the Salve Community extend an invitation to join them at a Solemn Vespers Service on the Feast of the Annunciation, Friday, March 25 at 4:45 p.m. in Ochre Court Chapel. The Brothers of Jesus Crucified will officiate, The service lasts about a half hour.

Student Congress Elections

Student Congress Elections will be held Monday, March 21 in O'Hare Lobby from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Please support these elections.

Class Office Elections (Sophomore, Junior, Senior)

Petitions due: March 20, 6:00 p. m. Congress Office Speeches: March 22, 12:00 noon, TB Room, O'Hare. Run-offs: March 24, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p. m., 6:00 p. m. to 8:00 p. m., O'Hare Lobby. Elections: March 28, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p. m., 6:00 p. m. to 8:00 p. m., O'Hare Lobby.

Salve Wives

The March meeting for the Salve Wives group will be attendance at the Lenten Forum Series, "Liturgy of Friends" on Thursday, March 17 at 7:00 p.m. in the Chapel in Ochre Court. A wine and cheese hour will follow the liturgy as part of the Lenten Forum Series.

The April meeting of Salve Wives will be Tuesday, April 12. A dutch Treat dinner at the Pier Restaurant at 6:30 p.m. is scheduled. For reservations, please call Barbara Burrell, 847-3481 by Friday, April 8, 1977.

Intramural Sports

Intramural Basketball Results of last week's games: Men's League: Commuters beat Faculty 53 - 38; Commuters beat Seaview 36 - 31; Yoga Unlimited beat Seaview 37 - 22, Women's League: No women's games last week!

Senior Class Celebration

The Senior Class is celebrating 50 days until Graduation on Wednesday, March 30th from 9:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m. at The Harbor Front Club. Everyone is invited to help celebrate. There will be reduced rates on drinks and live music will be provided. For more details contact Denise Kress. Ext. 281.

Film Notices

On Friday, March 18th, the film "Clockwork Orange" will be shown at 7:00 and 9:00 p.m. Admission is \$1.00. Both shows are in the T.B. Room, O'Hare Academic Center.

A children's film will be shown on March 19th at 10:00 a.m. in the T.B. Room of O'Hare. The film is approximately two hours long. Admission is 75¢ per person.

Christian Life Meeting

Salve Regina Christian Life Community will hold its next meeting at 7:00 p, m. Tuesday, March 22 in Mercy Hall, Room 209. Everyone is welcome.

Mini Help Sessions

Students preparing for the required Drugs and Solutions Test should avail themselves of the opportunity to gain assistance in preparation for this testing through the Mini Help Sessions which will be held on March 21, 22, and 23, 1977 from 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. in O'Hare, Room 229. Sister Rosalie FitzPatrick (Ext. 283) will be the instructor for the Mini Help Sessions.

The final testing date for the Drug and Solutions Test is March 26th. Those interested in this date should sign up in the Nursing Office.

Spring Dinner Dance

The annual Spring Dinner Dance sponsored by the Parents Council will be held on the evening of May 7, 1977. The evening's festivities include a cocktail hour, buffet supper and dancing to the music of Pat Zompa and his orchestra. The announcement of the Parents Dinner Dance and other pertinent information is being mailed out this week.

SALVE REGINA COLLEGE CALENDAR EVENTS

Thursday, March 17th through Thursday, March 31, 1977

THURSDAY, MARCH 17		TUESDAY, MARCH 22	
	Student Congress Election Runoffs - O'Hare Lobby	12:00 noon	Class Elections Speeches - T. B. Room O'Hare
6:00-8:00 p.m.	Lenten Forum "Liturgy of Friends" Ochre Court Reverend Larry Toole - Wine and Cheese Party will follow	7:00 p.m.	Salve Regina Christian Life Community Meeting Mercy Hall - Rm. 209
8:00-11:00 p.m.	Boathouse	8:00 - 11:00 p.m.	Boathouse
FRIDAY, MARCH 18		WEDENSDAY, MARCH 23	
7:00 & 9:00 p.m.	Film - "Clockwork Orange" O'Hare - T.B. Room	11:30 a.m.	Library Committee Meeting - O'Hare Room 223
SATURDAY, MARCH	1 19	2:30 - 4:30 p.m.	Assertiveness Training Workshop - Angelus
10:00 a.m.	Children's Film Festival O'Hare - T.B. Room		Hall Room 7
SUNDAY, MARCH 20		8:00 - 11:00 p.m.	Boathouse
	Class Office Election Petitions due by 6:00 p.m.	8:00 p. m.	Feminist Issues & Insight Program Gatehouse on campus
6:30 p.m.	Student Congress Meeting - Angelus Hall	THURSDAY, MARCH 24	
MONDAY, MARCH 21		8:30 - 4:00 p. m.	Class Election Runoffs for '78, '79, '80
8:00 a.m4:30 p.m.	Student Congress Elections	6:00 - 8:00 p. m.	O'Hare Lobby
& 6:00 - 8:00 p. m.	O'Hare Lobby	7:00 - 9:00 p. m.	Lenten Forum "The Way of the Cross" presented by Sister
* 7:00 - 9:00 p.m.	Explorers Club in Criminal Justice - O'Hare - Rm. 267		Marianne Postiglione, R. S. M Ochre Court
8:00 p. m.: 10 34 20 05	D. I. E. T. Workshop - Angelus		Dining Room

8:00 - 11:00 p.m.

Boathouse

FRIDAY, MARCH 25

4:45 p. m.

Solemn Vesters - Ochre

Court Chapel

SATURDAY, MARCH 26

10:00 a.m.

Children's Film Festival O'Hare - T.B. Room

SUNDAY, MARCH 27

2:00 p, m.

Induction Ceremony - Sigma

Phi Sigma - Ochre Court

3:00 p.m.

"Eight Centuries of Portuguese Religious Artifacts" O'Hare

T.B. Room and Lobby

6:30 p.m.

Student Congress Meeting

Angelus Hall

MONDAY, MARCH 28

8:30 - 4:00 p. m.

Class Elections -

O'Hare Lobby

&

6:00 - 8:00 p. m.

* 7:00 - 9:00 p. m.

Explorers Club in Criminal

Justice - O'Hare Rm. 267

8:00 p.m.

D. I. E. T. Workshop -

Angelus Hall

TUESDAY, MARCH 29

9:05 - 10:00 a. m.

First Education via Radio

Program - WADK

THURSDAY, MARCH 31

7:00 p. m.

Lenten Forum "The New Rite

of Penance" Reverend George Harrison - Ochre Court Chapel *Denotes activity sponsored by outside organization.

LITURGY:

Monday - Friday - 7:00 a, m. & 12:00 noon; Saturday - 5:00 p.m.;

Sunday - 11:15 a.m.